4-H expands international program offerings
Source: Rachel Noble, extension specialist for 4-H youth development
Kentucky 4-H is providing young people and their families more opportunities to expand their cultural awareness and understanding. During summer 2019, Kentucky 4-H’s International Program is hosting delegates from South Korea 4-H for the first time in the program’s history. 

The 4-H International Program allows young Kentuckians to explore other cultures as their families host a youth from another country in their home for 3.5 weeks during the summer. Kentucky 4-H has hosted youth from Japan’s 4-H Language Laboratory, or LABO, program since 1978 and will continue to do so this year in addition to the South Korea 4-H’ers. 

Adding another country opens the door for more young Kentuckians to learn about another culture firsthand as they host their delegate. It also gives international youth more opportunities to visit the Bluegrass State. 
To accommodate the 15 Japanese young people, the 10 South Korea youth and two adult chaperones, Kentucky 4-H is looking for host families. The international youth are between 12 and 17 years old. Host families must have a child of the same gender who is within at least 3 years of age of their delegate. Families without children in the age range may apply to host an adult chaperone. The Japanese and South Korean delegates and chaperones will visit Kentucky July 23 through Aug. 17. 

 The international delegates wish to experience the life of an average American family. Host families need not plan any extravagant or expensive trips or activities as the international youth want to experience American culture, make new friends and improve their English. There is no cost or language requirement to become a host family. The international 4-H’ers should have their own bed, and host parents should provide for them in the same way they would for their own children.
 Delegates and their host families can participate in 4-H programs at any level in which they are comfortable. Host families do not need to be involved in 4-H, and 4-H participation is not required.

Kentucky 4-H is also hosting two academic-year international students. These students arrive in Kentucky on Aug. 3.  For the academic-year program, the host can be a family (with or without children) or an individual.  
If you are interested in hosting a delegate or receiving more information on international opportunities through 4-H, contact Rachel Noble, 4-H International Program coordinator, at 859-218-0991 or rachel.noble@uky.edu. 

Requesting information does not obligate families to host students. Families have access to biographies of the Japanese delegates after they submit an application and have been approved to host.

 More information on 4-H international programs is available at the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service and on the Kentucky 4-H International Exchange Program website https://4-h.ca.uky.edu/internationalexchange.
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